'phone Chancery 8191 Ext. 28.

358, First Avenue House,

H

High Holborn,

W. C. 1

December 28th. 1938

A. Havekin, Esq.,

A Chara,

On behalf of the Provisional Executive of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League (London) I thank you for your letter of December 13th.

We were very glad to hear of the Manchester Demonstration planned for January 15th.1939 and I shall propose to our Finance and General Purposes Committee which is meeting on Friday next December 30th. that we telegraph you an appropriate message. After this meeting and the meeting of our Publicity Committee which is to take place on the same evening I shall be better able to give you an idea of our plans for the organisation of a vigorous Anti-Partition Movement in the London area, and to put forward proposals for close co-operation between our respective Councils.

Meanwhile, our Provisional Executive desire me to convey best wishes for the success of your Council's activities in Manchester, and I would like to add my personal wish to you for a Bright and Prosperous New Year.

Is mise,

Hon. Secretary of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League.